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December 18, 1974 

Dear Gene: 

I have your letteJ." of December 9, and your resignation as Special Assistant 
to the President, eUective as you requested December 31, 1974, is ac­
cepted with deepest rogJ."et. While I fully understand the personal and 
professional considerations which led to your decision, I want you to know 
that your superb services in the White House Office of Legislative .Affairs 
will be greatly missed. 

As an able, dedicated member of our Congressional liaison staff, no one 
better appreciates than you the vital importance of sound, effective working 
relationships between tho White House and the Congress. Time and again, 
in fulfilling the special trust and responsibilities of your position, you have 
demonstrated that major legislative successes can be achieved even under the 
most difficult circumstances. This has been due in very large measure 
not only to your thorough understanding of governmental processes, but 
also to your exceptional ability to wGrk within these processes and do so 
with utmost integrity and cf.'mmitment to the greatest good for the American 
people. You have earned their thanks, the respect and friendship of your 
colleagues on both sides gf the political fence, and my own lasting admiration 
and gratitude. 

Now, as you prepare to depart, I am confident the same outstanding skills 
you bJ."ought to the White House will serve you well in your new career in 
the private sector. Certainly, you have my warmest good wishes for all 
of life's blessings in the years ahead. 

With kindest personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

JERRY FORD 

(MORE) 
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December 9, 1974 

Dear Mr. President: 

Because of very pressing personal and professional demands which no 
longer can be postponed, I have regretfully concluded that I must submit 
my resignation as Special Assistant to the President effective December 31, 
1974. 

To represent the President with Members of the United States House of 
Representatives is a unique responsibility and a special trust. I have had 
the good fortune to serve you in this capacity as you seek the objectives of 
domestic prosperity and a lasting world peace. I will always be grateful 
for your confidence and many acts of personal kindness. 

Your special relationship with the Congress will be vital to the Nation 
in the years ahead and I assure you of my continuing support in your 
efforts to develop the programs necessary for the good of our Nation. 
It has been an honor to serve you and your Administration. 

Sincerely yours, 

W. EUGENE AINSWORTH, JR. 
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